Lower Cape Fear Chapter – NCSSAR
2009
Officers:  
President – Dr. William W. Holt
Vice President – Lt Col Gary O. Green
Secretary-John O. Thornhill
Treasurer – James Brumit
Chaplain – Dr. Lee W. Porter, DDS 
Registrar – Dr. Ronald W. Davis
Historian – Russell Holt
Trustee (Property) – Robert Avent
Board Member at large –
Board Member at Large –
Significant Accomplishments:
· 31 Jan – Business meeting at Lakeshore Commons

· Chapter Treasury - $2,800 in checking; Charles Davies Memorial Fund $1,035

· Openings for Chaplain (replace Lee Porter) and Historian (replace Dick Eisenman)

· Compatriot Manly Davis asked when we could mark the grave for former chapter president, Nathan Xanthos.  The discussion concluded that we would need permission from the family and coordinate with the Oakdale Cemetery Superintendent.

· Compatriot Bill Cline reported about the CAR activity

· March – State Convention

· Received CAR Activities ribbon

· Received chapter membership growth ribbon

· Received Flag Certificate Award
· State Meritorious Service Medals awarded to: 
William Holt (OLC) and John Thornhill (OLC)
· 18 Apr – Business meeting at Lakeshore Commons

·  Presented Bronze Good Citizenship (OLC) to John O. Thornhill

· Purchased two surf-fishing pole holders for use during outdoor color guard performances
· 16 May – Chapter represented at Alamance Battleground ceremony by John Thornhill
· 23 May – Business meeting at Lakeshore Commons

· Treasury report:  $2,o2o.83 in checking; $1,347.03 in the Charles H. Davies Memorial Fund; $805.00 in the scholarship fund.

· Distributed 16 JROTC  medals to deserving cadets

· Presented a Good Citizenship medal to John Golden, member of the Historical Society of the Lower Cape Fear
· The chapter voted to purchase two non-firing rifle reproductions to be used by a color guard.  The maximum cost would be $716.

· Compatriot Bob Avent reported that 14 medals had been presented to JROTC cadets

· The first annual History Bowl will be held on 11 Feb 2010.  The cost for entry will be $200 for a team of four members.

· 5 Sep – Business meeting at Lakeshore Commons

· Treasurer’s Report:  $1,420.52 in checking; $1,494.54 in Charles H. Davies Memorial Fund; $1,000 in the scholarship fund.

· Replica rifles have been purchased for less than $400.  Purchased two reproduction Revolutionary war rifles; one French and one Brown Bess and flag harnesses to hold flags.

· Eastern district VP Dick Bishop talked about Wreaths Across America; NSSAR would like chapter participation in the event.  In our chapter area, there are two major military cemeteries, Wilmington National Cemetery and Jacksonville State Cemetery.  The chapter voted to purchase three wreaths at a cost of $30.00.
· President Holt presented John Thornhill with a Bronze Good Citizenship Medal (OLC)

· James S. Williams was inducted into the NSSAR, given a certificate of membership and his SAR Rosette

· 8 Sep- Participated in Colonial/Revolutionary War remembrance weekend at UNCW
· 24 Oct – Business meeting at Lakeshore Commons

· Treasurer’s report:  $1,790.52 checking; 1,494,54 in Charles H. Davies Memorial Fund; $1,00 in scholarship fund.

· Members voted to set up an incentive package for the enhanced JROTC cadet winner of a $250.00 savings bond.
· The Lower Cape Fear Chapter of the NCSSAR is now in partnership with the Moore’s Creek Battleground Association.

· President Bill Holt presented Bill Blackburn and Gary O. Green with the SAR Military Service Medal.

· Compatriot John Thornhill pledged $250 toward a chapter contribution to the Center for Advancing American Heritage (CAAH) campaign in Louisville, KY if five members would make individual donations to the CAAH. The NCSSAR needs 40 more members to contribute to the fund to gain state recognition in this fund-raiser.

· Compatriots Bob Avent and Lee Porter will represent the LCFC at the Massing of the Colors on 11 Nov.
· 30-31 Oct – A Revolutionary War Roundtable was initiated by Chris Fonville at UNCW

· Dec 2009:  Started a Color Guard of Irregular Militia in 1770s time clothing:  First participants Gary Green, Bill Blackburn, Bob Avent and Lee Porter.  Performed as a color guard at a DAR initiated grave marking for Cornelius Harnett at St James Episcopal Church graveyard.
LCF Chapter Irregular Militia Color Guard Activity
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New Members -2009



Roy T. Archibald
Ronald Scott Davis
Eugene H. Hall
Robert L. Mayo
Kevin R. Simpson
Alan N. F. Snyder
James S. Williams
Curt Stiles

There were 39 members in the Lower Cape Fear Chapter at the beginning of the year.
In Memorial:
John Wesley Perkinson (17 Jul 1930-1 Jun 2009)

Chapter members holding state offices:

John Thornhill – Historian
William W. Holt – Communications Committee Chairman

